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1. The International Commission for the Nomenclature of Cultivated Plants (ICNCP) of the International 
Union of Biological Sciences (IUBS) already has observer status in the Council.  
 
2. The “Rules Governing the Granting of Observer Status to States, Intergovernmental Organizations 
and International Non-Governmental Organizations in UPOV Bodies” (see document UPOV/INF/19/1, 
paragraph 3(c), available at http://www.upov.int/information_documents/en/) provide as follows: 
 

“(c) Organizations which have been granted observer status to the Council may subsequently request, 
by means of a letter from the head of the organization, observer status to the CAJ, the TC and/or the 
TWPs, if this was not initially requested.” 

 
3. By letter of July 24, 2017, Mr. John David, ICNCP Chairman, requested the extension of observer 
status to the Administrative and Legal Committee (CAJ) and the Technical Committee (TC).  A copy of the 
letter is contained in the Annex to this document. 
 
4. As provided in document UPOV/INF/19/1 (see paragraph 2 (c)(ii) and (d)(ii)), the 
Consultative Committee is responsible for deciding which international non-governmental organizations should 
be granted observer status to the CAJ and the TC. 
 

5. The Consultative Committee is invited to 
consider the request of the ICNCP for the extension of 
observer status to the CAJ and the TC. 
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